
 

P rincipal’s Message  

Tena Koutou Katoa, 

Thank you so much for your support yesterday, 

especially when you were given such short notice about 

the stop-work meeting.  

What fantastic weather we had for our cross-country!. It 

was wonderful to see so many people there to cheer the 

children on. The results are on the next page. 

Monday the 12th June we have Andrew Chinn visiting the 

school. He writes religious songs for children. He will spend the morning working with the children and in the 

afternoon at 1:30pm he will have a concert that you are all invited to. It will show case what the children did 

with him in the morning.  

It is the last time we will have Mr de Vega on the end of the microphone encouraging the children to keep 

going. I want to take this opportunity to thank John for being a wonderful member of staff. I personally found 

it a joy to watch him grow and develop into a wonderful teacher and colleague. He will be greatly missed by 

all of us. St John’s are very fortunate to have him.  

Whāia te iti kahurangi, Ki te tuohu koe me maunga teitei. 

Pursue that which is precious and do not be deterred by anything less than a lofty mountain. 

Please note this weekend is King’s birthday weekend and Monday is a statutory holiday. 

 

Ma te Atua e manaaki 

Jane Rutherford   
 

IMPORTANT DATES 

June  

5th King’s Birthday—a holiday 

12th Andrew Chinn 

16th School Photos 

22nd Board of Trustees Meeting  

30th Last day of Term 2  

Mission Statement 

To Learn Love 

To Learn Wisdom 

The Way We Are 

St Pius X Catholic School 

Te Kura O Hato Paea 
Newsletter Week 6 Term 2 
Thursday 1st June 2023 

57 Pine Avenue, Melville 

Hamilton 3206 

Phone: (07) 843 6554 

Email:  info@stpius.school.nz 

Website: www.stpius.school.nz  

Welcome to new entrants 

Ellah & Georgia.  



 1st 2nd 3rd 

Year 1 Girls Ariella Meleana Ethel 

Year 1 Boys Asher Abel Xander/Jerome equal 

Year 2 Girls Benita Pia Isabel 

Year 2 Boys Patrick Jeremy Mathew T. 

Year 3 Girls Jade Serin Jeona 

Year 3 Boys Noah Paxton Nathaniel 

Year 4 Girls Mia Chele Gabby 

Year 4 Boys Sam Connor Jaron S. 

Year 5 Girls Kerriann Loursley Leah 

Year 5 Boys River Milan Lucas 

Year 6 Girls Anros Rebecca Molly 

Year 6 Boys Ali Liam Tyler 

Year 7 Girls Jeslin Chloe Hannah  

Year 7 Boys Rohan Eben Ryan 

Year 8 Girls Kyrie Eva Dasha 

Year 8 Boys Troy Cory Israel 



Happy Birthday from  

everyone at St Pius X 

4th—Ian—Tara Iti 

6th—Jean Rose—Kakapo 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
This year photographs will be available for you to view and 
order Online with PhotoLife Studios. 
 
In a few weeks, you will receive an email from PhotoLife 
Studios with your unique Access Keycode.  This Access 
Keycode will display all the photographs of your child.  It is 
then an easy process for you to shop online and purchase 
the photographs you want. 
 
If you place your order within two weeks of receiving your 
Access Keycode you will receive free delivery for 
your photo orders.  PhotoLife has agreed to dispatch all the 
orders back to school and your child will bring their photo-
graphs home. 
 
Any orders placed after this two-week period will be sent 
directly to your specified delivery address and will incur a 
$8.00 Postage & Packing charge.  You will see this message 
when you go Online to view and order your photographs. 
 
The school photos will be taken on the below date:  
 

Friday 16th June 2023 

 
Please make sure your child is wearing their correct school 
uniform.  Thank you.  


